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MINUTES 2022-APM MAY 09, 2022 7.07 PM CHADLINGTON MEMORIAL HALL 

 

ATTENDEES 

Cllr Hilary Moore (Chadlington Parish Council Chairman) 
OCC Cllr Liz Leffman 
Nine members of the public 
Anne Ogilvie - Clerk 

 
 
1 Welcome from the Chairman of the Parish Council 

Cllr Moore welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 

2 To note and sign the minutes of the last Parish Meeting 
The minutes of the Parish Meeting on 08 May 2017 were noted and signed. 
 

3 To receive the report and annual review of the Council’s activities from the Chairman of the 
Parish Council 
The Chairman gave a report and annual review of the Council’s activities: 
- the last year has been difficult but Chadlington has managed well, with the local shops delivering 
where needed, Good Neighbours helping out, and residents supporting each other; 
- thanks are due to Brian Hamblin and Ron Arthur for their work on the playground, and to Ann 
Gate for her work maintaining the Memorial Hall grounds; 
- the Council has seen big changes with new councillors and a new Clerk; 
- a replacement noticeboard has been installed, and planters placed at the entrances to the village; 
- future projects include replacing equipment in the playground, and supporting ways to reduce 
speeding; 
She noted that the Council welcomed comments and concerns from residents and urged them to 
contact councillors or the Clerk if they have any issues. 
She ended by saying that she was looking forward to the year ahead and the councillors working 
together. 
 

4 To receive reports from representatives of other organisations 
Good Neighbours 
Cllr Moore gave the report from the Good Neighbours. 
The group has been active for seven years, and last year carried out 124 tasks plus the normal 
rotas and visits.  These have ranged from dog walking, to driving people to appointments, to 
collecting shopping and prescriptons. 
The Thursday tea meeting monthly restarted in February. 
 
County Council 
Cllr Liz Leffman gave a report: 
- the County Council worked well during the pandemic; 
- the last year has been busy, the Liberal Democrats, Greens and Labour have formed the new 
administration; 
- climate change is at the centre of all their activities; 
- the new administration has set a series of priorities including tackling inequalities; 
- flooding – OCC have been working with WODC and Thames Water to get a better understanding 
from communities to prevent future issues; 
- OCC and WODC have been working to assist Ukrainian refugees.  She thanked those who are 
hosting. 
 

5 To receive comments and questions from the public 
None. 
 

6 The meeting was closed at 7.25 pm. 


